
Saint Matthias Parish 
 

128 Bryn Mawr Avenue 
Bala Cynwyd, Pennsylvania  19004 

                                            
 

W e b s i t e :   w w w . s a i n t m a t t h i a s . o r g         

E m a i l :   m a t t h i a s @ s a i n t m a t t h i a s . o r g  
   
 
 

   Founded 1906 
  

R e c t o r y :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 0 2 0 7            F a x :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 3 5 5 9  
Parish Religious Education Office and Youth Office:  610-664-1942     

     

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil:  5:00 p.m.     Sunday:  8:30 a.m.   10:30 a.m.   7:00 p.m. 

Monday – Friday:  7:30 a.m.       Saturday:  8:00 a.m.  
 

  Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confessions):  Saturdays at 4:15 PM, also by appointment 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  

Reverend Monsignor Gerard C. Mesure, Pastor   Parish Business Manager:  John Yura 

Reverend John A. McGinnis, Retired Priest    Director of Parish Outreach:  Peggy Haley 

Deacon Michael J. Kubiak      Director of Liturgical Music:  Berthilla Wiscount 

Brandon M. Artman, Seminarian      Coordinator of Religious Education:  Peggy Haley 

           Director of Youth/Young Adult Ministry:  Katie Bryson 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: Welcome to Saint Matthias Parish!  Please see 

Monsignor and register at the Rectory after any weekend Mass.  Additional 

information about registering at Saint Matthias Parish may be found on our 

website. 

 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS:  The office staff is available for business matters 

Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   

APPOINTMENTS:  You are asked to arrange an appointment in advance by 

telephone with the Priest you wish to see. 

 

SICK CALLS: Emergencies – Please call the Rectory.  Hospital Visitation – 

The Parish Priests will be happy to visit any Parishioner who is hospitalized.  

Please contact the Rectory, since hospitals do not contact the Rectory. 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: The Sacrament of Baptism is administered most 

Sundays at 11:30 a.m.  Arrangements are made in advance at the Rectory.  

Sponsors must provide proof of eligibility by a letter from their respective 

Pastors.  First time parents attend a Pre-Jordan Meeting prior to Baptism, 

which is arranged at a mutually convenient time. 

 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be made with the Pastor    

at least six months before the date of the Wedding.  Pre-Cana instructions are 

required. Weddings may be scheduled on Saturdays between 10:00 a.m. and 

2:00 p.m., or on Friday evenings. 

 

 
Today ï Sunday, July 26 : 

¶ Youth Group (Grades 7 to 12) 

5:00 – 7:00 PM in the Parish Center  

 

Saturday, August 1 : 

¶ St. Vincent de Paul Clothing Drive  

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. in the Parking Lot   

A truck will be in the parking lot where you 

can drop off your gently used (or new) but no 

longer wanted clothes and small appliances 

for the benefit of the poor in our area.  See 

page 5 of this bulletin for more information.  

 

J U L Y  26,  2015  –  S E V E N T E E N T H  S U N D A Y  I N  OR D I N A R Y  T I M E
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July 26 , 2015 
Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 

 
 

Saturday, July 25, 2015 ð Vigil, Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
5:00 For Our Parishioners 
 

Sunday, July 26, 2015 ð Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:30 Francis McManus 
10:30 Gertrude Keegan 
*7:00 Lucille Cedrone 
 

Monday, July 27, 2015 ð Weekday 

7:30 Ernest Augustine 
 

Tuesday, July 28, 2015 – Weekday 
7:30 Hans Steinbeis 
 

Wednesday, July 29, 2015 ð St. Martha 
7:30 Russ DiBello 
 

Thursday, July 30, 2015 ð Weekday 
7:30 Maria Fisher 

                       

Friday, July 31, 2015 ð St. Ignatius of Loyola 
7:30 Maria Fisher 
 

Saturday, August 1, 2015 ð St. Alphonsus Liguori 
8:00 George Dramas 
*5:00 Special Intention 
 

Sunday, August 2, 2015 ð Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 Dolph Volpi 
10:30 For Our Parishioners 
7:00 Dr. Joseph Kariyil 
 

*Extraordinary support through the Saint Matthias Day Program  
 
LIVING LIGHTS:  On the side of the Sanctuary 
near the statue of the Sacred Heart is a place where 
three candles burn for special intentions.  If you wish 
to have one of these candles burning for your 
intention, please bring your donation and intention to 
the sacristy or the rectory office.  The Donation for 
these candles is $10.  This week’s candles are lit for: 
Our Youth, Marriage & Family, and Special Intention. 

 

 

H.O.P.E. – Helping Other People Enthusiastically   
H.O.P.E. volunteers assist fellow Parishioners by 
providing transportation to doctors’ offices, banks, 
and supermarkets.  The Captain for July 27 –     
August 2 is Juanita Harmon: 215-477-9992. 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR SICK:  Carmel Bane, 
Joseph Butler, Tom Hennessey, Jr., Marie D. Fratini, 
Martha Eckert, Richard Knorr, Stephen Williams, Ryan 
Williams, Wyn Marino, Thomas Liciardella, Jeanne 
Glick, Nita Dransfield, Anthony Massini, Louise 
Rascioli, Paul Snyder, Joe Casino, Irma Bates, Mary 
Takacs, John Lynch, Dorothy Rubincam, Eugene Scotti, 
Catherine O’Connor, Tom Klemick, Alec Boult, Frank 
Diebold, Louise Grato, Bernie, Katherine, Jordan 
Damas, John DiVivo, Baby Michael Anthony 

Siniscalchi, Mary Rowland, Joan Grzeskowiak, Gerry 
Gregory, Roger & Lelene Lifleur, Josette Brun,  Eleanor 
Kuhl, Joe Campopiano, Fran Cravereo, Jim Cassalia, 
Hannah D’Agosta, Jacqueline Gregory, Christine 
Ambrose, Lorraine Beaulieu, Dr. Joan Hurlock, Theresa 
Jandrositz, Raymond Sullivan, Rev. Thomas Wheeler, 
SJ, Thomas Melone, Maryhelen Hogan, Thomas 
O’Connor, Jr., Dante Scott, Gerard Hilard, Gabriel 
Minders, and Chadd Kraus.  We also pray for those 
served by our Parish in Inglis House and Bala Nursing 
Home. If you wish to have someoneõs name added to our prayer list, 
please call the Rectory.  Kindly notify the Rectory when a name should be 
removed from the Sick List. 

 
MEMBERS OF THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL:   
Heidi Anderson, Pat Black, Ethan Boldt, Tom Bruner, 
Katherine Bryson (ex-officio), Maggie Duffy, Peggy Haley 
(ex-officio), Ross Holgado, Ray Nepomuceno, Mark 
Rooney, Peggy Saeger (Secretary), John Yura (ex-officio),   
H. Nelson Keyser III (Finance Council representative), Mike 
Utkus, Berthilla Wiscount (ex-officio). 

 

Sacrificial Giving ~ Stewardship  
 

Collection for July 18/19:  $ 5,109 
 

Catholic Charities Appeal – Goal:  $ 41,832 

Realized (as of July 17):  $ 46,011     We are at 110% of goal! 

Donations are still needed for the less fortunate… 
 

Thank you for your continued sacrificial generosity! 

 
It’s not too late to make your  

Catholic Charities Appeal donation!  
Visit www.catholiccharitiesappeal.org, or place it in any 
collection at Church, marking it for Catholic Charities. 
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We celebrate the baptism of Sebastian Shakya-

Rodriguez on Sunday, July 19, 2015.  His parents are 

Sagun Shakya and Noraida Shakya-Rodriguez.   

 

Yet again this year, weõve 
surpassed our $41,832 goal for the 
2015 Catholic Charities Appeal!! 
Thank you for your generosity.  
Additional donations are always 
welcome to help those in          

need in our Archdiocese.  Please log on to 
www.catholiccharitiesappeal.org, or place your 
contribution in any collection at Mass, marking 
it for Catholic Charities.     

 
 

September 22-27, 2015 
 

REGISTRATION:  Register early for the World 

Meeting of Families!  There is something for 

everyone:  Compelling content for adults; fun 

faith formation for young people ages 6 through 

high school graduate.  Daycare is also available.  

 
 

HOSTING FAMILIES:  Two million visitors 

from all over the world are expected to visit 

Philadelphia for the World Meeting of Families.  

Local residents in the Philadelphia region and 

Tri-State area are being asked to sign up as host 

families for the event and welcome visitors into 

their homes during the celebrations. 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  The World Meeting 

of Families needs thousands of volunteers to help 

make this international event a wonderful 

experience for all. Volunteers are needed to serve 

as Guest Services Associates, Volunteer Captains, 

Digital Diplomats, Special Services Coordinators, 

and Language Service Associates. 

 

WorldMeeting2015.org 

215-587-3661 

 
 

Thank you to everyone who helped 

us continue the tradition of celebrating 

July 4th at St. Matthias.  Following the          

9:00 A.M. Mass, all gathered on the rectory 

front lawn to enjoy coffee, tea, lemonade and 

assorted baked treats while watching the 

parade pass by. 

 

Our profound thanks to all who made 

donations, and who helped to set up, serve, 

and clean up:  Bridget & Jim Carney,  

Jenny Custer, Tina & Dolores Di Giacomo,  

Marge & Ed Kiefski, Peg & Charlie Lamb, 

Nancie & Tom Whelan. 

 

Thank you also to the children from the 

Vacation Bible Camp who made the beautiful 

posters which decorated the tables. 

 

Pictures from the July 4th festivities are on our 

parish website, www.saintmatthias.org. 
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A Prayer for Those Away From Their Faith 

O God, You love all Your people.  You seek out 
those who do not know You, those who have 

forgotten You, and those who no longer come to 

Your banquet table.  Heal the hurting, give hope to 
the fearful, and grant new faith to those in doubt.  

Make us all one in You.  We make our prayer 

through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, who lives 
and reigns with You and the Holy Spirit, one God, 

for ever and ever.  Amen.   

Mary, Mother of the Church, pray for us. 
 

Are you interested in becoming Catholic?   

Are you an adult Catholic who was never confirmed?  

Would you like to learn more about the Faith? 

In October we will be starting a series of sessions to 

explore our Catholic Faith.  If you are interested in 

learning more about these classes, please contact        

Msgr. Mesure.  Also, if you know anyone in your family 

or in the neighborhood that might be interested,      

please encourage him or her to attend. 

 
Many family-centered cultural experiences will be 
taking place in Philadelphia throughout the week of 
the World Meeting of Families.  The Franklin 
Institute will be welcoming an exhibit from the 
Vatican Museums, and St. Malachy’s School will be 
the home of a large mural through the City of 
Philadelphia Mural Arts Program. Learn more about 
the many WMOF-related events for locals and 
visitors alike at WorldMeeting2015.org. 
 
Rachelõs Vineyard helps anyone hurting from 
the spiritual and emotional pain of an abortion.  
All contacts are confidential.  Please call today:   
215-906-6337 or visit  www.rachelsvineyard.org.   
 
CYO Sports for Fall, 2015 

Online registration information for all 
CYO sports can be found at 

https://leagueathletics.com/Default.as
p?org=smsnarberth.org. Field Hockey 

(gr. 5/6 and 7/8), Football (gr. 5/6 and 7/8), and 
Cross Country (gr. 1-8, boys and girls).  For additional 
information, please contact Jim McNulty at 
jmcnulty@hq.novacare.com or 610-389-0824. 

 

 
Are you new to our Parish and/or havenõt registered 

yet?  Welcome to Saint Matthias!  Introduce yourself 

to Father outside after Mass, then come to the Rectory 

to be registered. 

 

Second Collection Envelopes 
This Weekend:  Mission Co-op Collection.  This 
weekend, we welcome Fr. Richard Kennedy and Fr. 
Gregory Ruamana to our parish.  They will make an 
appeal on behalf of the Missionaries of the Sacred 
Heart (MSC), a religious society of more than 2,000 
members active in 54 countries, most of them in 
developing countries.  We urge you to welcome them 
and make a generous sacrifice to join with the MSC in 
order to spread the Gospel in mission lands.  Your 
contribution is a very concrete way to express your 
baptismal call and share in missionary work.  If you wish 
to help this worthy cause, please place your donation in an envelope 
clearly marked Mission Co-op Collection and place it in the 
regular collection at the offertory of the Mass.   

Also this weekend, we will take up the monthly 
Catholic Education Collection, which is used to 
support the various educational projects of the Parish.  
In particular, it underwrites the costs of our PREP 
program and the subsidies we as a Parish provide for 
our children attending Catholic grade schools.  These 
envelopes should also be placed in the regular collection at Mass, 
clearly marked for Catholic Education.    
Next Weekend:  Air Conditioning Collection 
Help “keep the cool coming” by contributing to our 
annual air conditioning collection. 
These second collection envelopes should be placed in the main 
collection at the time of the offertory of the Mass.  

 
 

balasaintmatthias 
 

    @matthia58091771 
 

   www.saintmatthias.org 
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St. Matthias Parish will be hosting a clothing drive 

to benefit The Society of St. Vincent de Paul this 

Saturday, August 1, from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm.  The 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul will be using the 

services of GreenDrop to support their clothing 

drive.  Look for the GreenDrop truck in the church 

parking lot where an attendant will be available to 

assist you with your donations.  Please place your 

donations of usable men's, women's and children's 

clothing in plastic bags or boxes. Household items 

such as: kitchenware, games/toys, small appliances 

under 50 pounds, electronics, sporting goods, books, 

CDs & videos are also accepted. Unfortunately, 

furniture, large appliances, TVs or computer 

monitors cannot be accepted. For a full list of 

acceptable items visit www.gogreendrop.com. 

 
Merion Mercy Academy, an independent, all girls 
Catholic High School sponsored by the Sisters of 
Mercy, has an opening for a short term substitute 
position in English for a few weeks at the beginning 
of the 2015-2016 school year.  Qualified applicants 
with an English degree and teaching experience are 
asked to submit a cover letter and resume by Tuesday, 
July 28.  Send to: Miss Mary Ann Danovich at 
madanovich@merion-mercy.com. 

 
Too Busy for a Retreat?   

Consider a Retreat in Daily Life with the Sisters of the 

Holy Redeemer.  An extended Retreat experience of 

prayer and community for single Catholic women 

seeking God in the midst of our busy world.  

Wednesday, August 5 ï Sunday, August 9 (begins 

6PM on Wednesday) at the Provincialate of the Sisters 

of the Holy Redeemer in Huntingdon Valley, PA.    

For more information, please contact Sr. Katharina 

Maria Pies, CSR, at 215-914-4110 or email 

vocations@holyredeemer.com. 

 
Prayer Intentions of Pope Francis:  July, 2015 

Universal:  That political responsibility may be lived 
at all levels as a high form of charity.  
Evangelization:  That, amid social inequalities, Latin 
American Christians may bear witness to love for the 
poor and contribute to a more fraternal society. 

 
Help serve the isolated homebound of                     

our community by providing home-cooked 

meals.  Volunteer cooks should have the willingness 

to prepare meals or even just cook an extra serving of 

what you are already preparing for dinner.  Please 

pick up trays (found in the Church vestibules) and 

return filled trays that have been frozen to the freezer 

on the back porch of the Rectory.  Volunteers from 

Aid for Friends take the meals from the freezer and 

deliver them to needy shut-ins and spend some time 

visiting with the person receiving the meals.  Thank 

you for brightening the day of a homebound person 

with a nutritious, delicious home-cooked meal! 

 
Saint Matthias Youth Group   (grades 7 - 12) 

meets Sundays from   5 to        

7 PM in the Parish Center.   We 

learn more about our Catholic 

Faith, share meals together, 

participate in community 

service, and enjoy other fun 

activities.   If you are interested in joining or 

helping out, please contact Katie Brys on at 

katieb@saintmatthias.org  or  610-664 -0207 . 

 

 
We invite our young adults in their 20s & 30s to 

gather together to deepen their Catholic Faith, 

develop friendships with other believers,  strengthen 

a sense of community, and find help to live our 

Catholic faith through service and discipleship.  The 

Saint Matthias Young Professionals Group meets on 

the third Wednesday of each month at 7:30 PM.  For 

more information please contact Katie Bryson at 

610-664-0207 or katieb@saintmatthias.org.   

 
Rediscover the love in your marriage!  The 
Retrouvaille Marriage Program offers help for struggling 
marriages.  The next program begins on August 7 in 
Malvern.  For more information: 800-470-2230 or 
www.SaveOurMarriage.com. 
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Postures When Receiving Holy Communion 
  

It is good for us to reflect on our gestures and postures when we 

receive Holy Communion.  The “General Instruction of the 

Roman Missal” (GIRM) gives us the following postures in the 

action of receiving Holy Communion: 
  

¶         Processing.  The Communion Procession is an action 

of the Body of Christ.  At Christ’s invitation, extended by 

the priest acting in the person of Christ, “Blessed are those 

called to the Supper of the Lamb,” the members of the 

community come forward to share in the sacred meal.  The 

Communion Procession should move with dignity. 
  

¶         Reverential Bowing of the Head.  The GIRM directs 

the communicant to make a sign of reverence before 

receiving Holy Communion while standing.  The bishops 

have determined that the sign is to be a bow, a gesture 

through which we express our reverence and give honor to 

Christ, who comes to us as our spiritual 

food.  The GIRM explains two kinds of bows:  a bow of the 

head and a bow of the body.  The U.S. bishops have 

determined that the sign of reverence to be made before 

receiving Communion is a bow of the head.  It is easiest to 

do this while the person in front of you is receiving Holy 

Communion.  
  

¶         Reception of the Sacrament.  When receiving the 

sacrament in the hand, one hand is placed palm-up, on top 

of the other hand (not side-by-side or cupped).  Ancient 

writers called this gesture “making a throne for Christ the 

King.”  The minister will proclaim “The Body of Christ,” to 

which you respond “Amen.”  [The chalice is offered to the 

communicant with the words “The Blood of Christ,” to 

which you answer “Amen.”]  A bow of the head is always 

made before receiving the Host [as well as the Chalice.] 
  

These common postures observed by the people is a sign of the 

unity of the members of the Christian community gathered for the 

Holy Sacrifice of the Mass; they both express and foster the 

intention and spiritual attitude of the congregation. 

 
A Prayer for Vacation     Loving Father, during this 
time of rest and relaxation, please repair in me whatever 
is weary or broken, and revive my drooping spirit.  
Reawaken in me a greater wonder for the truth.  
Through an encounter with beauty, help me to 
rediscover your presence in all things, your providence 
in all circumstances, your care to calm all my worries, 
your love offered at each moment calling me to my 
destiny.  Let this vacation be a graced time of 
recollection and rejuvenation, of deeper self-awareness 
and eager self-giving.  May it be an occasion of 
refreshment and reinvigoration for me – a time to 
reclaim my friendship with Jesus Christ, who is our 
Lord now and forever.  Amen. 

 

 
The power of music has an undeniable ability to move 
the soul of the listener. Music that glorifies God and 
stirs the soul is an instrument to bring people to the 
Lord and to build unity. 
 
The Abbey Faith and Music Festival, September 20th, 
is a response to the repeated call of our Church for a 
òNew Evangelizationó.  This festival will be a day for 
Catholics of all ages to celebrate the truth and beauty 
of our faith and to experience the power of up-lifting, 
Christ-centered music to unite us more closely with 
God and one another. Abbey Faith and Music Fest will 
feature leading Catholic music artists who have 
changed lives with their music. Responding to the need 
to serve beyond the walls of our church in an uplifting 
and engaging way for all members of Christõs body, 
this extraordinary day will include speakers, music, 
food, Holy Mass, the Sacrament of Reconciliation, 
ending with candlelight Eucharistic Adoration.   
 
The Abbey Faith and Music Fest is an apostolic service 
of the Norbertine Community of Daylesford Abbey, 
St. Norbert Catholic Church in Paoli, PA and others in 
the Archdiocese of Philadelphia. It is designed to 
provide people of all ages, but particularly young 
people, with an opportunity to experience a day of 
faith-filled music and inspiring prayer with an exposure 
to the Norbertine tradition. Its focus is to celebrate the 
beauty of faith in support of the New Evangelization 
by means of Liturgy, prayer, communion and music. 
 

Lots more information at  
TheAbbeyFest.com! 


